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MSDS标题

VALVOLINE DOT 3 BRAKE FLUID 12/12 OZ MSDS报告

产品标题

三甘醇单乙醚

CAS号

112-50-5

化学品及企业标识

PRODUCT NAME
VALVOLINE DOT 3 BRAKE FLUID 12/12 OZ

NFPA
Flammability 1
Toxicity 1
Body Contact 2
Reactivity 2
Chronic 2
SCALE: Min/Nil=0 Low=1 Moderate=2 High=3 Extreme=4

PRODUCT USE
Used according to manufacturer' s directions.
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SYNONYMS
"Glycol solution"

CANADIAN WHMIS SYMBOLS

EMERGENCY OVERVIEW

RISK
May form explosive peroxides.
Harmful to aquatic organisms.

POTENTIAL HEALTH EFFECTS

ACUTE HEALTH EFFECTS

SWALLOWED
  Considered an unlikely route of entry in commercial/industrial
environments.  Ingestion may result in nausea, abdominal irritation, pain and
vomiting.

EYE
  Limited evidence or practical experience suggests, that the material may
cause eye irritation in a substantial number of individuals. Prolonged eye
contact may cause inflammation characterized by a temporary redness of the
conjunctiva (similar to windburn).  Non-ionic surfactants can cause numbing
of the cornea, which masks discomfort normally caused by other agents and
leads to corneal injury. Irritation varies depending on the duration of
contact, the nature and concentration of the surfactant.

SKIN
  The material may cause skin irritation after prolonged or repeated exposure
and may produce on contact skin redness, swelling, the production of
vesicles, scaling and thickening of the skin.  Entry into the blood-stream,
through, for example, cuts, abrasions or lesions, may produce systemic injury
with harmful effects. Examine the skin prior to the use of the material and
ensure that any external damage is suitably protected.

INHALED
  The material is not thought to produce either adverse health effects or
irritation of the respiratory tract following inhalation (as classified using
animal models). Nevertheless, adverse effects have been produced following
exposure of animals by at least one other route and good hygiene practice
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requires that exposure be kept to a minimum and that suitable control
measures be used in an occupational setting.  Acute effects from inhalation
of high vapor concentrations may be chest and nasal irritation with coughing,
sneezing, headache and even nausea.

CHRONIC HEALTH EFFECTS
  Limited evidence suggests that repeated or long-term occupational exposure
may produce cumulative health effects involving organs or biochemical
systems.  There has been some concern that this material can cause cancer or
mutations but there is not enough data to make an assessment.  Some glycol
esters and their ethers cause wasting of the testicles, reproductive changes,
infertility and changes to kidney function. Shorter chain compounds are more
dangerous. Higher concentrations and prolonged exposure can cause blood in
the urine.  As with any chemical product, contact with unprotected bare skin;
inhalation of vapor, mist or dust in work place atmosphere; or ingestion in
any form, should be avoided by observing good occupational work practice.
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